
BELLBROOK – SUGARCREEK SCHOOLS 

BOARD  BITS 
 

A Review of the Board Meeting 
April 22, 2021 

7:00 p.m. 

Bellbrook Middle School 
 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President David Carpenter. 

 

Roll Call was taken with board members David Carpenter, Audra Dorn, Karen Long, Kevin 

Price, and Virginia Slouffman present. 

 

 

The Board heard a report or acted upon the following: 

● Greene County Career Center Superintendent David Deskins explained the proposed 

STEM/Engineering program between GCCC and Bellbrook-Sugarcreek Schools.  GCCC will 

provide instructors, equipment and furnishings for the program at the middle school for the 

upcoming 2021-2022 school year and at the high school effective the following school year. 

● GCCC district representative Adam Remaly shared highlights of the most recent meeting 

including Bellbrook students named to the third quarter honor roll and newest inductees to 

the National Technical Honor Society.  GCCC senior recognition will be held on Tuesday, 

May 25, 7:00 p.m. at the Nutter Center. 

● Board Committee Reports included David Carpenter with Legislative updates including the 

School Fair Funding Plan and College Credit Plus (CCP) programming; Audra Dorn – 

BSEF including award of eight (8) teacher grants & Financial Advisory; Kevin Price – Safety 

Committee (meeting to be held April 23); and Virginia Slouffman – GCESC Business Advisory 

Committee (no report). 

● Resignations were accepted from bus driver Tom Brixey, special needs assistant Debra 

Bailey, custodian Bronson Perry and teachers Brian Haley and Chip Will. 

● A supplemental duty contract was awarded to Leisha Crawford as high school weight 

training advisor. 

● Approved a Memorandum of Understanding with the Greene County Joint Vocational 

School District for the implementation of a career technical education program beginning 

July 1, 2021. 

● Dr. Cozad explained the adjustments being made to athletic eligibility for the upcoming 

2021-2022 school year. All pre-COVID OHSAA rules and regulations will be in effect. 

● Dr. Cozad informed the board that graduation for the Class of 2021 will be held on Saturday, 

May 15, 3:30 p.m. at Miami Valley South Stadium. 



● Board members Dorn and Price shared opinions regarding the district’s continued 

commitment to offer cost-effective, yet safe, transportation measures for students. 

 

 

Adjournment at 8:48 p.m. 

 

MEETING 

Thursday, May 13, 2021 

7:00 p.m. 

Bellbrook High School 

3737 Upper Bellbrook Rd 

Bellbrook 

 

 

 


